
PUBLIC NOTICE
THE CITY OF SOUTHAMPTON

(MAYFIELD PARK) (OFF-STREET PARKING PLACES) ORDER 2025

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT SOUTHAMPTON CITY COUNCIL
proposes to make the above Order, the effects of which would be to:
1. To formalise as an off-street car parking place the access road and

hard standing areas in Mayfield Park (outside Mayfield Park Bowling
Club and Mayfield Nurseries).

A 4-hour maximum stay period, no return within the same day, would
apply. No parking would be permitted outside marked spaces.
HGV’s, buses and caravans (including motor caravans) would also
not be permitted.

Copies of the draft Order, relevant map and statement of reasons for
proposing can be viewed on the Councils website:
transport.southampton.gov.uk/TRO or may be inspected Monday -
Friday, 10am - 3pm at Gateway in the Civic Centre, Southampton SO14
7LY. Further information may also be obtained from the Highways
division on 07707 854866
Any person wishing to object or make any other representation relating
to this Order must do so in writing via the Councils website:
transport.southampton.gov.uk/TRO or by post to the Highways Legal
Team at Southampton City Council, Civic Centre, Southampton, SO14
7LY quoting the Order title and, where objecting, stating the grounds for
the objection, within 21 days of the date of this notice (i.e. by 7th February
2025).

Please note that all representations submitted, including the name and
address of the person submitting it, may be made available for public
inspection.

Dated: 17th January 2025

Richard Ivory, Solicitor
Director of Legal & Governance & Monitoring Officer
Southampton and Fareham Legal Partnership

http://transport.southampton.gov.uk/TRO

